South Central Workforce Council

May 14, 2014
Mankato WorkForce Center
Mankato, MN 

The meeting was called to order by Tim Wenzel at 3:00 p.m.  
I. Roll Call
Members Present: Bill FitzSimmons, Craig Jaskulke, Bev Mountain, John Schons, Dennis Siemer, Joan Tesdahl, Dr. Susan Tarnowski, Tim Wenzel and John Woodwick 
Members Excused: Deb Barnes, Christine Bauman, Candace Fenske, Shane Meier, Bill Meyer, and Karen Wagner
Members Absent: Jim Abraham, Mary Jacobs, Larry Treptow and Linsey Warmka
Guests Present:  Nancy Haag, MVAC; Connie Hines, MN DEED; Randy Long, MN DEED
Staff Present:  Diane Halvorson and Heather Gleason
II.
Approval of the Agenda
Tim Wenzel noted a change to the agenda that Tom Norman was not able to attend the meeting. 
III.
Approval of Minutes
Tim Wenzel called for approval of the March meeting minutes. Heather Gleason noted that the minutes that were sent out had an incorrect meeting date.  A motion to approve the minutes with the correction was made by John Woodwick and seconded by Joan Tesdahl.  The motion carried.
IV.
Business Services Report
Randy Long distributed and reviewed a summary of unemployment rates and business services activities. He reports that there are a lot of job openings.  There will be 14 job fairs held at the Mankato WorkForce Center in May.  Connie Hines distributed a flyer for a job fair will be held at the Fairmont WorkForce Center on June 3rd.  There was discussion about providing the average wage of current job openings as well as a comparison of unemployment rates from year to year.    
V.
Dr. Annette Parker, South Central College
Dr. Annette Parker reported on initiatives at South Central College.  She serves on Obama’s Advanced Manufacturing Partnership Committee.  The charge of this committee is to identify demand drive workforce solutions that provide a greater number of trained employees, fill manufacturing vacancies, and support growth in manufacturing.  SCC has been selected as a national pilot for apprenticeships in the manufacturing industry. They have been working with local manufacturers Bosch and 3M as well as engaging other manufacturers in the pilot.  There are grant opportunities available to support the initiative.  The Corporation for a Skilled Workforce will assist SCC with writing a grant proposal for $15 million.

Other initiatives at SCC include providing learner flexibility by modularized instruction, competency based curriculum, multiple entry and exit points, lifelong learning and advancement opportunities, translate prior experience into credits toward degrees and dual credit.  They are also working on aligning programs with industry recognized credentials for consistent training statewide that aligns with industry needs.  Dr. Parker has also meet with the leadership at Minnesota State University to work closer together on career pathways.  SCC would take students that may not get accepted to MSU. 

VI.
Local Unified Plan
Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed a summary of the Local Unified Plan.  The plan includes an analysis of the labor market in South Central Minnesota.  The annual unemployment rate is 4.9%.  About 3,235 jobs are needed to reach pre-recession employment levels.  There are 2.4 job seekers for every job vacancy. The youth labor force participation rate is 58.4%.  Major employment industries were identified. 
The service delivery strategies include providing career counseling and labor market information/demand occupations, support occupational skills training in demand occupations,  develop career pathways in manufacturing and healthcare industries, inform job seekers of career opportunities in skilled trades, support work based learning opportunities, support foundational skill development, customized services for older workers and offenders, Business Service Specialists focus on key industries and workforce needs, Tour of Manufacturing event to create awareness of careers in the industry, provide work experience opportunities for youth including: teen parents, youth from communities of color, foster care youth and youth with disabilities.
The Program Year 2014 allocation for Workforce Investment Act (WIA) funding:

· WIA Youth
$421,280 
(-12.6%)

· WIA Adult
$282,167 
(-15.8%)

· WIA DW
$294,042 
(-9.7%)
A motion to approve the Local Unified Plan was made by Bill FitzSimmons and seconded by Bev Mountain.  The motion carried.  John Woodwick abstained.  
There was discussion about moving funding from WIA Dislocated Worker to WIA Adult.  A motion to approve moving $25,000 from WIA Dislocated Worker to WIA Adult was made by Bill FitzSimmons and seconded by John Schons.  The motion carried.  John Woodwick abstained.  

IX.
Committee Reports
Executive Committee

Tim Wenzel reported that the Executive Committee reviewed the Local Unified Plan.  They also reviewed staff health insurance plans. It was recommended to research other plans.  The staff reviews will take place prior to the next meeting.  Tim Wenzel invited members to provide input on staff reviews to Deb Barnes.  
Workforce Development Committee

Bev Mountain reported that the committee reviewed the Local Unified Plan.  Bev announced that she will be retiring in June.  Dennis Siemer and Linsey Warmka were elected to co-chair the committee.  Bev has nominated someone from ABE to replace her on the Council.   

Youth Council
Heather Gleason reported that the last Youth Council meeting was focused on apprenticeship opportunities.  An apprenticeship video highlighted apprenticeships in several skilled trades.  Andy Toft from IBEW 343 spoke specifically about the electrical trade.  Al Hauge from the Minnesota Department of Education spoke about a youth apprenticeship model in Albert Lea where high school students work with a local manufacturer to gain hands on experience in the industry while gaining a state-issued certificate.  Lastly, Monde Schwartz reported that District #77 has been working with EI Microcircuits, MTU Onsite Energy and Kato Cable to start an apprenticeship program this fall for high school juniors and seniors. 

Operations Committee
Connie Hines reported on updates from the Operations Committee.  MVAC has hired Clara Johnson and DEED has hired David Miller.  MVAC is recruiting participants for the youth and senior employment programs.  Area Career Exploration (ACE) was held in Fairmont in April.  There were 6 school districts and 90 businesses in attendance.  The Continuous Improvement Team has been conducting surveys at each of the WorkForce Centers this month.  In April, staff attended a skilled trade presentation to learn about apprenticeship opportunities.   A guide that includes information on each of the skilled trades has been developed and will be distributed to staff.  The committee reviewed the Local Unified Plan and the Cost Allocation Plan, which outlines how the costs of a WorkForce Center are divided among partners.  Lastly, the Southern Minnesota Professional Network Training Day, for Workforce Center staff from Southeast, Southwest and South Central Minnesota, has been scheduled for October 7th.  

II. Other Business

Bev Mountain reported that Karen Wolters has been hired as the ABE Program Coordinator and will start her new duties July 1st.
John Woodwick reported that the MVAC Food Hub will open in July.

Dr. Susan Tarnowski reported that being new to the area she is interested in making local connections and invited members to send her recommendations if there are certain people she should be connecting with. 
Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held at 3:00 p.m. Wednesday, June 11, 2014.  
The meeting adjourned.
Signed by:___________________________________


     
      Deb Barnes, Chair
